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NENC Minutes April 3, 2017

1. The minutes of the February Meeting were approved
2. Introduction and Welcome
3. Announcements
a. Please LIKE NENC on Facebook
b. Interested people should sign up to be included on the NENC email list.
C. David Olson – The next City Club luncheon subject is the Opioid epidemic. 
4. The update to the March minutes was approved
5. The Treasurer’s report was deferred because the Treasurer was not present because of a family emergency.
The Old Town Business Assn. membership for NENC, $125.00 was requested and the expenditure was approved by voice vote.
6 Liaison Reports
A Tacoma Fire Department – Lincoln Correa
New computer for 911 dispatch went on-line April 17.  All Tacoma 911 personnel are EMTs. TFD receives 65,000 emergency calls a year. An emergency preparedness flyer was on the back table.
A question was asked about staffing at the Proctor station. There will be a ladder company and squad car staffed 24/7.
A citizen suggested a camera be placed on the trucks to capture the license plate numbers of cars that do not move aside for the fire trucks. The liaison thought that was a good idea.
A citizen asked who was responsible for cleaning up after an accident. A. Usually the tow truck driver. If fuel was pilled the FD would cover the fuel with an absorbent to collect the fuel.
B Tacoma Police Department – Dan Still
Burglaries- 6 in the last month, peak days are Fridays. Vehicle prowls- 22, Wednesdays 11pm. Vehicle thefts – 18. Don’t leave anything of value in a car, covering things does not help, they break in to see what is there.
Take your name off the mail box, just house number. Carefully dispose of boxes for expensive items -don’t let them become advertisements for thieves.
A citizen sked about the homeless person living under the Proctor Street bridge. Call 311 ask for homeless coordinator who will look for the person and offer them assistance.
		C Business Districts
The Jr. Daffodil festival will be April 22 in Proctor so there will be street closures. The 6th Ave. Green Week will be April 22-29. The “Trash on the Ave.” (6th) is on Sunday mornings.
D Tacoma Public Utilities – Erika Tucci
The City Council approved the new water rate and next week will vote on the new electric rate.
		E City Manager – David Nash-Mendez
The 2017 City Council and Mayor election filing date is May 15-19. There were 97 applicants for the City Manager position. The interviews of the finalists will be May 10-12. There will be a public process for the joint City- Port of Tacoma new subarea plan, details TBD. Councilman Mello has asked for a faster plan to discuss limiting the options for new development in the Port to preclude fossil fuel facilities. Neighborhood Council Report- Study session items at 12:00, no public comment. Every second Tuesday citizens can speak to any issue under City Council jurisdiction for 3-minutes.
The notices of new proposed projects will now be sent to all property owners with 2500 feet. 
There will be a second round of public meetings for Tacoma Police Dept. issues.
7.		 Community Council Report
Infill project briefing. This is the 25th year of City’s neighborhood council program. T.V. Tacoma will do a 10-minute short program on each neighborhood council- ‘Neighborhood Moments’ The programs will run for 3-months, Channel 12, there will 4-programs each quarter for 12 – months.

8.	Presentations
Innovative Grants -$36,000 available for two years with a second application cycle next February.
Proctor Business District Assn. asked for $6,058 to put a sign on the corner of N. 26th & Washington. The sign would match the existing 2-signs. There was motion to support the project and it was approved.
The 6th Avenue Business District – Jim Walters, Design Committee Chair, asked the NENC to share the $10,500 cost to develop and produce a graphic wrap for the 12 new solar powered trash containers and the 6- decorative cans to be installed on 6th.  The project will cost $10,00 and the request to NENC was for $5,250 the remainder to come from the Central Neighborhood Council. There was motion and the expenditure was approved. 
		9. Outreach/Communication Materials for NENC
A canopy, chairs, table/sandwich boards, plexiglass covers for signs, table cloth and banner for NENC and possible loan to community groups, NENC cards to be given to homes being fixed up with a 20% discount from Garden Sphere et. $1,595.91 (all competitively bid/ priced). After some discussion we approved the expenses with a voice vote. Jill will work to keep the costs down.
10. County Council – 
Derrick Young who represents this part of Tacoma on the County Council spoke about what services the County provides for City residents. These include criminal justice, public health, flood control, emergency services  and human and health services (supplemented by City), land use and transportation. He noted the big increase in opioid drug issues, the number of deaths now exceed those from guns and cars. The County rejected the tax to support mental health / addiction facility and services. The national average of beds per 100,000 citizens is 26, in Pierce county it is 2.
The County Comprehensive Plan is being updated. The Agricultural land preservation proposal is to protect parcels over 10-acres, for a total of 22,932 acres.

	11. Old Business
		The Twitter account is up. 
		Copying & printing costs repayment for Jodi went through her committee budget
Beautification – tree planting, last Nov. NENC coordinated the planting of 100 trees.  In Oct/Nov. City will provide trees again on all 4-weekends for all 8 neighborhood councils.
Q. Will City do a mailing by neighborhood council area? Yes, the city did one for us just a few months ago.
Jim Merritt-City design review is inadequate, too late in the process. It should be proceeded with a concept review so issues can be raised before a lot of money is spent.
Comment-- There is insufficient notice of pending projects.
Comprehensive Plan Submission – Doug Crane submitted a request for an amendment that askes for a design review of the mixed use area proposals for new bldgs. and any replacement of 50% of exterior of a bldg.
It would require a presentation 90-days before permitting. Council voted to approve his submission.
Neighborhood funding plan proposal- create a standard format and establish dates for submittal. The documentation would be submitted by July, but this year we’re just hoping for a standardized format for proposals. Hopefully next year there will be a specific funding meeting planned.
Cushman Bldg. – City Council Infrastructure Subcommittee will hold a meeting on April 12, 4:30 in the Annex room 16.
	Citizen Comments 
Mr. Morrison – The PSE proposed LNG facility. PSE is an Australian owned company, the plant will produce / store 8M gallons of LNG. The tank will be above ground, some locations build these tanks below ground. There has been a request for a Supplemental EIS and so far the City has refused to do one. Mr. Morrison asked people call their elected officials to support Supplemental.

Mr. Steve Storms also spoke at some length about the hazards the LNG plant might pose to the City, the effects on air quality/ global warming of the methane that leaks from the facility, pipeline, and fracking. He asked that the NENC ask PSE do a presentation at one of our meetings. There was a motion to that effect and the Chair is trying to get speakers for May. There was motion to have the NENC support the request for a Supplemental EIS. Approved.
Representative of GO Solar WA, asked the NENC to support asking the City Council to pass a solar resolution to increase use of solar energy in the city. The request was not particularly specific. No motion was made to support the proposal.

New Business; Voters directory
Meeting adjourned at 9:15! Late one…
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